Richard Malooly – President Kate Hartwig - Treasurer Bert Brandt – Secretary

Vol. 46

#### Aggie Kee, Editor

September 18, 2009

## **WALNUT VALLEY KIWANIS CLUB**

Richard Malooly clanged the bell to begin the next-to-last meeting of his presidential year. Ray McMullen led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. (Aggie Kee learned later that Richard had been asking her to lead the Pledge, but she was still too busy yakking to Circle K members to hear him. Thank you, Ray, for covering for her!) Don Nettles strongly initiated our trek through patriotic song land and Bert Brandt read this morning's Kiwanis invocation. \*\*\* Late arrivers were Kate Hartwig and Glendy Chiang.

Joining us today from La Puente-Industry were Paul White and Vern Moyer. Mike Armijo of the Weekly News visited so that he could collect the Sheriffs Boosters' proceeds from our joint golf tournament in May. Visiting from Mt. SAC Circle K were Carmina, President; Jasmine, Vice President Administration; and Lee, New Member. From Hacienda Heights we had Lon Salgren, President; Kathy Young, Relay for Life Chairperson; and Dave Wallach, current Division 35 Lt.-Governor. Joshua Murray, Diamond Bar Library, joined us as this morning's speaker.

Lon Salgren announced that Hacienda Heights will hold their annual Pancake Breakfast on November 14 at the parking lot at their local Vons. They will keep us posted whether they will have a craft fair in conjunction with the breakfast. If so, the site will change. \*\*\* Dave Wallach reminded everyone of the installation of Tony Miller from Glendora as the 2009-2010 Lt.-Governor at The Monrovian on Sunday evening, October 4, beginning at 5:00 p.m. Dave will be "thrown out the window"! \*\*\* Carmina was excited that the Mt. SAC Circle K received their official charter and Jasmine passed out copies of their weekly newsletter. Club members also have discount tickets for Six Flags that are good during November through December 6. Please contact them if you are interested. \*\*\* Paul White told us about a pancake breakfast that his club will sponsor for La Puente volunteers who provide food for the homeless. \*\*\*
Tickets are available for their annual \$500.00 Holiday Shopping Spree.

Bert reminded us that the Rotary in conjunction with the County Fair are selling opportunities for a *Classic '66 Corvette*. We have ten tickets to sell at \$20.00 each and we will receive \$5.00 per ticket. The automobile is insured for \$40,000.00. The drawing will be held on October 4 at the fair and you do not have to be present to win.

Don't forget our Benefit Night at Millie's on Tuesday, September 22, from 5:00-9:00 p.m. For every diner who presents a Kiwanis flyer, eat in or take out, our club will receive 20% of the tab before tax and tip. Flyers were distributed so please pass these on to your family, neighbors, and friends. No flyers can be distributed on the premises that night. Diamond Bar, Rowland and

Walnut Key Clubs and Mt. SAC Circle K will also hand out flyers. This is a *REALLY EASY* fund raiser so please pass it on! (You can get a copy from the internet at <a href="www.walnutvalleykiwanis.org">www.walnutvalleykiwanis.org</a>, choose the tab for fundraisers.)

Wolfgang Shane served as photographer for the photo op of Pres. Richard Malooly presenting the check for \$11,000.00 to the Sheriffs Boosters' representative Mike Armijo. Mike explained that these monies will be used for the volunteers' shirts and hats and for the Explorers group.

(Please continue on Page 2.)



Pres. Richard presents \$11,000 check to Mike Armijo for the Sheriffs Boosters.



# **KIWANIS NEWS**

Richard Malooly – President Kate Hartwig - Treasurer Bert Brandt – Secretary

Vol. 46 Aggie Kee, Editor

September 18, 2009 Page 2

#### WALNUT VALLEY KIWANIS CLUB

Joshua Murray, a graduate of San Francisco State and a former member of their Circle K, is now in charge of Teen Services at the Diamond Bar Library, a member of the Los Angeles County Library system. As a member of the San Francisco State Circle K sponsored by the St. Francis Kiwanis Club, Joshua served as Secretary, Vice President, and President.

The Diamond Bar Library is one of the few "Family Place" libraries, providing toys for younger children and presentations on parenting. The Teen Program includes occasional performers, animated computer programs, and videos. The Friends of the Library Wine Soiree and occasional performances fall into the Adult Program. The library sees about 50,000 visitors annually. The library provides WIFI connection and is open Monday through Thursday from noon to 9:00 p.m.; Friday and



Joshua Murray receiving 1 of 2 gift baskets filled with books for the Diamond Bar Library.

Saturday, 10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. The library is closed on Sundays. Their on-line connection is www.colapublib.org. In October the library will join with the Pomona Library to sponsor a Jack London *Call of the Wild* program that will include a dog sled team. (Richard feels that he probably knows the team!) \*\*\* A winning opportunity was selected for Ted Miller and, Yes!, Ted found the Joker! \*\*\*

\*\*\* Hail, Kiwanis! \*\*\*

Crazy Hat Day is September 25, the last weekly meeting over which Richard will preside... **NASTY** fines for those without!



   	FOR YOUR BUSY CALENDARS		UPCOMING PROGRAMS
Sep 22	Benefit Night at Millie's	Sep 25	Dick Paulus, "Old Money"
Sep 25	Crazy Hat Day (Fines applicable!)	Oct 02	Heidi Gallegos, SGVCC
Sep 26	Installation 2009-2010; Royal Cut	Oct 09	Open
Sep 27	Moon Festival, Suzanne Park; 11a-7p	Oct 16	Curt Hagaman, Assemblyman
Oct 04	<ul><li>Walnut Day at the Fair</li><li>LTG Div 35 Installation; The Monrovian</li></ul>	Oct 23	In Progress

Richard Malooly – President Kate Hartwig - Treasurer Bert Brandt – Secretary

Vol. 46 Aggie Kee, Editor

September 18, 2009 Page 3

### **WALNUT VALLEY KIWANIS CLUB**

#### Happy Birthday to...



Sep 28...Claudia Figueroa (Spouse) Sep 28...Marco Valenzuela (Spouse) Sep 29...Jim Mi (Glendy Chiang's Spouse)

#### Happy Anniversary to...



Sep 01...Bea & Larry McMillan Sep 08...Mary & Don Ferderer

"You must accept that you might fail; then, if you do your best and still don't win, at least you can be satisfied that you've tried. If you don't accept failure as a possibility, you don't set high goals, you don't branch out, you don't try – you don't take the risk."

--- Former First Lady Rosalynn Carter (Cited at the suggestion of Bert Brandt)

# Looking forward... 2009-2010 Kiwanis Club of Walnut Valley Administrative Board

President	Don Ferderer
President Elect	Open Position
Vice President	Octavio Figueroa
Immediate Past President	Richard Malooly
Treasurer	Kate Hartwig
Secretary	Bert Brandt
Board Member	Trudy Brandt
Board Member	Aggie Kee
Board Member	Ray McMullen
Board Member	Ted Miller
Board Member	Martha Valenzuela

Join us every Friday at 7:00 a.m. at Millie's, 21627 Valley Boulevard, Walnut; (909)594-0322